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October News
Dear Praying Friends:

"And let us not be weary in well doing: for in due season we shall reap, if we faint not" (Galatians
6:9). When you become tired in the way, do not quit! When you feel like you are not appreciated or

“feel as though no one understands what you are trying to do for the Lord, do not quit! Consider the
example of the Lord Jesus. He endured trials and temptations and was often misunderstood. Yet,
He never quit. We will reap if we faint not. '

During the last couple of weeks, we had the opportunity to take charge of all services while the
Shellabears were away at a pastor's conference. The Lord was very gracious. Kelly did all the
preaching while Becca did all the playing and taught Sunday School and Children's Church. We had
some visiting families and individuals, most of which were from the Townsville area. Kelly was
able to disciple one of the gentlemen concerning assurance of salvation and is continuing to work

with him.

We've also had more opportunities to witness while out doing our daily chores in town. We met
Noel and Shawn, father and small son, while doing our grocery shopping one evening. We were
able to talk to Noel for a while and invite him and his family to church. Please pray that the Lord
will work in his heart and cause him to visit church.

Please continue to pray for Nancy and our other neighbors. Becca has visited Nancy a few times and
has begun a friendship with her. Pray that she will have the opportunity and boldness to share the
plan of salvation with her and the wisdom to wait for His timing. Please also pray that we would be
able to get some of the neighborhood children to attend the children's club on Friday nights.

We really appreciate your prayers and financial support. Please know that we are praying for you as
well. Several have asked what our new address is. It is our mistake that we have not informed you

of it. We have simply forgotten. Our address is:

Kelly, Becca, and Clarisse Gilliam
16 Coral Sea Crescent

Wulguru, Queensland 4811
AUSTRALIA

Love,

Kelly, Becca, and Clarisse Gilliam
“... the harvest truly is plenteous, but the labourers are few; Pray ye the Lord of the harvest,

that he will send forth labourers into his harvest.” —
- —Matthew 9:37-38



